

Mile High Flyer

The Official Newsletter of The Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 43

Established May, 1958



Volume 43, Issue 7

On the web @ www.eaa43.org

July, 2016

President's Message



I am very pleased to let you know that Val Gregory has volunteered to fill the vacant secretary position of the chapter. The Chapter 43 Board enthusiastically approved her appointment. Val will start shortly taking on the secretarial duties. Val has also indicated that she would be willing to take over as newsletter editor later on in the fall when her schedule slows down. Let's all be sure to thank Val for her support of the chapter.

AirVenture 2016 is just about here and many of us are getting ready for the event. Please take lots of pictures so we can show them at our annual AirVenture recap and pizza party. Lynn and Pat Miller have again graciously offered to host the event at their home on September 10th. We moved the date to September because of the Millers' busy schedule during August and the Erie Air Fair on August 13th.

In accordance with the revised provisions of the Chapter 43 bylaws (approved by the membership on April 9, 2016) I conducted an internal review of the financial documents of the chapter on June 16, 2016 with treasurer, Myles Lee. From this limited review of the financial records of EAA Chapter 43 no abnormalities were observed. The financial records were kept up to date in a neat and orderly fashion and were easily accessible for review. A report of the financial review was presented and approved by the Board of Directors of Chapter 43 on June 23, 2016. Thanks to Myles for looking after our finances.

Phil Brown (one of our new members) is looking for someone who is current to fly with him in his plane while he waits for his medical certificate to be approved. Phil keeps his Piper Comanche at the Boulder Airport and can be contacted at 303.506.3886 or philbrown1969@gmail.com .

Ken Scott



Next Meeting - Saturday, July 9, 2016

7 PM @ the Mt. Evans Room in the Terminal Bldg. @ Metro Airport

For the program portion of the meeting, member *Phil Brown* will display and give a talk about his <u>Pober Pixie</u>. We will view the aircraft on the ramp in front of the Terminal Building prior to the regular meeting.

<u>Upcoming Events Galendar</u>

Submitted by Don Smith

2016 EVENTS

<u>JULY</u>			
Sat	9	EAA Chap. 1267 12th Annual Pancake Breakfast, KGNB, 7:00 a.m 10:00 a.m.	
Sat	9	EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BJC, 7:00 p.m.	
	21-24	EAA Chapter 431 Hatz Fly-In and Pietenpol Reunion, Brodhead WI (C37) http://www.eaa431.org/2015-pietenpolhatz-fly-in-information/	
	14-16	Arlington Fly-in, Arlington Muni WA (AWO) 8 a.m. – 10 p.m. (T) http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/	
Fri	15	EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.	
Sat	16	Kelly Airpark Annual Pancake Fly-In, CO15, Michael & Jami Anthony's Hangar, 7-11 a.m. http://www.kellyairpark.org/ :	
Mon	18	AFC/FAASTeam Wings Safety Seminar, Ramada Hotel, Centennial Airport, 6-8 p.n	
Sat	23	EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 a.m.	
	25-31	EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2016	
Wed	27	EAA Young Eagles Awards Dinner, EAA AirVenture Museum - Eagle Hangar, KOSH, 5:30 – 8:00 p.m (CDT)	
Sat	30	Fly-In and Lions Club Breakfast, $7-10$ a.m. at Fort Morgan Airport (T)	
<u>AUGU</u>	<u>IST</u>		
Sat	6	EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally for WINGS Campers, FTG 7:45 a.m. (T)	
Sat	13	Erie Air Fair, KEIK, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. (T) http://erieairfair.com/	
Sat	13	EAA Chapter 43 Annual Pizza Party/Airventure Debrief, Lynn Miller's home, EIK, 6:00 p.m.	
Fri Fri	19 19-20 19	National Aviation Day AOPA Fly-in, Bremerton National Airport (PWT), Bremerton, Washington EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.	
Sat	20	EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles rally, EIK, 7:30 a.m.	
Sat	20	EAA Chapter 72 Young Eagles Rally, FLY 8:00 a.m.	
Sat	20	The annual "EAA Chapter 301, Kniese, Lemen hanger party", FTG, 11:00 a.m.	
Sat	20	Hops in the Hangar, Wings over the Rockies Museum, 5:00 p.m. – 11:00 p.m (T) http://wingsmuseum.org/hops/	
Thu	25	AOPA/ASI Safety Seminar, Ramada Plaza & Conv. Center, 10 E. 120th Ave., Northglenn, 7-9 p.m. (T)	
Sat	26-28 27 31-9/5	CAF AirPower History Tour, Rocky Mountain Metro Airport, 9am – 5pm EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 a.m. Antique Airplane Assn./Air Power Museum Invitational Fly-In, Blakesburg, IA (T) http://www.antiqueairfield.com/flyins/2015-join-the-record-breakers.html	

AirVenture NOTAM Now Available

Heading to AirVenture this July? Then be sure to get familiar with all of the arrival and departure procedures contained in the EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2016 Notice to Airmen (NOTAM). You can download a copy at: www.eaa.org/en/airventure.

Happy 4th of July!



Want Ads & articles for publication may be sent to the editor - newsletter@eaa43.org

CHAPTER 43 MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES June 11, 2016 Rocky Mountain Metro Airport

The meeting was called to order by Chapter President Ken Scott at 7:00 pm

Introduction/Guests:

There were no guests at the meeting

Member Announcement:

Phil Brown (one of our new members) is looking for someone who is current to fly with him in his plane while he waits for his medical certificate to be approved. Phil keeps his plane at the Boulder Airport and can be contacted at 303.506.3886 or philbrown1969@gmail.com

Anecdote: Scott Serani and Dave Shenk presented a funny satire about an inept lawyer.

Minutes:

Minutes were not available for the April or May 2016 membership meeting

Treasurer's report:

Treasurer Myles Lee reported that there was \$10,469 in the General Fund, \$3,687 in the Scholarship fund for 2017, \$1,000 remaining in the 2016 fund that Tyler Fashempour had not yet spent for lessons, and \$724 in the Young Aviators fund.

Scholarship:

The Scholarship Committee is still looking for another member to help on the committee.

Progress Reports:

Gary Gregory reported on work on his Kitfox Cliff Goldstein said that he was still waiting for his XP-400 engine for the RV-14 Steve Paschke continues work on his Adventure 333

Trip Reports:

Cliff Goldstein flew to Cleveland, Ohio with his Bonanza

Safety Reports:

Stephanie Wells gave a briefing on some aspects of flying into small airports for the first time and mountain flying. She suggested calling the FBO or airport manager to find out any particular hazards or procedures before heading out to a new airport. Stephanie's recent trip to North Fork Valley airport, 7V2, was discussed along with the need to takeoff downhill on sloping runways. Those who were not current in mountain flying techniques were encouraged to take a mountain flying coarse.

Young Eagles:

Cliff Hasenbalg reported that there were 12 kids signed up for the June 19th event and 22 for the August event. No YE event is planned for July 19th because of conflict with AirVenture. Cliff is now having the sign-up period for YE flights extend three months into the future. Previously, the full year signup period resulted in many parents forgetting that they had signed up for the event.

Young Aviators:

Scott Serani reported that the Young Aviators have a very busy two months ahead of them. Current activities include work on the trailer for the B-25 loading and lifting mechanism. Scheduled events that they will attend with the B-25 and simulators include:

June 18th - Pueblo Weisbrod Air Museum

June 25th - Longmont Airport Expo

July 7th - US Air Force Academy

July 24th -31st EAA AirVenture

August 13th - Erie Air Fair

Scott also said that he had received a call from a young man from the Poudre River Association who had seen the Young Aviators' B-25 project online and wanted more information on it. He indicated that their group was interested in building a B-17 nose section.

Flight Advisors and Technical Councilors:

Bill Mitchell provided tech counseling on two airplanes.

Old Business:

Some people are having trouble receiving their certificate for the Youth Protection Policy training. Ken Scott will contact EAA National to find out what the problem is.

New Business:

Longmont Airport Expo – We still need two volunteers to help with the EAA booth.

KidVenture – Steve Beach indicated that Youth Protection Policy Training will not be required to work at KidVenture this July. Volunteers are still need for rib building.

Bill Mitchell wanted to know if anyone was interested in Chapter 43 jackets.

Stephanie Wells indicated that there was a ¼ interest available in a C-182 for \$16,000.

Program:

Steve Paschke talked to us about an inexpensive ADS-B in device.

Next Month's Program:

Phil Brown will be talking about his Pober Pixie that he has built. The plane will also be present at Metro for us to look at.

There was no further business and President Ken Scott adjourned the meeting at 7:40 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Ken Scott, President EAA Chapter 43

For the aeronautical history buffs among our members -



2016 Chapter Officers

President	Ken Scott	303-674-7846
Vice President	Bill Mitchell	303-427-4025
Vice President	Steve Paschke	303-451-8490
Secretary	Roxie Juul	303-466-2600
Treasurer	Myles Lee	720-295-8778

Board of Directors

Ken Scott (Chairman) Stan Specht* Scott Serani* Cliff Hasenbalg** Don Smith**

(Note: *- 2 year terms expire end of 2017, **- 2 year terms expire end of 2016)

Volunteer Officers

Technical Counselor Technical Counselor Technical Counselor	Jim Sutton John Reuterskiold	303-598-4205 303-881-3517
Technical Counselor Technical Counselor	Bill Truax Phil Brown (fabric, wood & tube)	303-249-2578 303-506-3886
Flight Advisor	Bill Mitchell	303-427-4025
Newsletter Editor	John Evens	303-420-2724
Young Eagles Coordinator	Cliff Hasenbalg	303-744-8180
Young Aviators Advisor	Pat Miller	303-666-8233
Young Aviators Advisor	Scott Serani	303-358-2858
Data Base Editor	John Reuterskiold	303-881-3517
Web Master	Brian Cabebe	303-748-5570
Safety Officer	Stephanie Wells	303-503-0147
Refreshments	John & Roxie Juul	303-466-2600
Audio/Visual	Herrill Davenport	303-460-7789
Scholarship Chairman	(Volunteer needed)	
Scholarship Fundraising	(Volunteer Needed)	

CFI's in Chapter 43

Cleon Biter	303-709-9312
Richard Brown	303-558-0793
Mark Davis	303-425-4080
Jeff Hinkle	303-550-2291
Bill Mitchell	303-427-4025
Tom Shaw	303-275-0904
Stephanie Wells	303-503-0147

Mile High EAA Chapter 43

Disclaimer

Be aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 43, regardless of format, and/or media used, which includes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is presented only in the context of a clearing house of ideas, opinion, and personal experience accounts. Anyone using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their own risk. Therefore, no liability is expressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 43, or any of its members. Any event announced and/or listed herein, except as noted, is done as a matter of information and does not constitute approval, sponsorship, control, or endorsement of said event.

This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental Aircraft Association for the use, education, and enjoyment of the members and others to whom it is provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented. Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the position of Chapter 43 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. The submission of articles, comments, or inquiries for publication in the newsletter is encouraged.

Mile High Flyer EAA Chapter 43 P.O. Box 1725

Broomfield, CO 80038-1725

First Class



